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King County Veterans Program Advisory Board

Meeting Summary
March 21, 2018
7:30 pm – 9:00 pm
Tukwila Veterans Office 
Call to Order
King County Advisory Board, Carrol Stripling called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. Salute the Flag. 

Roll Call Board Members Present: Dion McNeeley, Jeffery Loa, Carrol Stripling, Amy Viklund, John Phillips, Monique Brown, Kyle Schnell. Chuck Murrell. Chuck Vitiritti, Hank Haynes, Ken Yakle
Board Members Excused/Absent: Gary Cashman, Sam Powers, Julia Sheriden, Nathan Mikesell
County Staff Present:
Pat Lemus - DCHS

Leo Flor - DCHS

 
Bryan Fry DCHS - KCVP 

Rita Sanchez DCHS – KCVP
Review of Meeting Summary
ACTION: Minutes for February 21, 2018 minutes were approved 
Committee Reports (Brief overview of the Advisory Board Committees)
Executive Committee: No meeting. 
Budget & Finance Committee:  No meeting.
Appeals Committee: No meeting.
Programs Committee:  No meeting 
Veterans Consortium: Last meeting was February 22, 2018
Bryan Fry gave a brief program overview: KC Veterans Program. 

· Seattle office has begun interviewing to fill the Social Services Position within the next couple of weeks. 
· King County Veterans Program Tukwila office, focuses on veterans’ employment. We are hosting an event with PACCAR, this will be our first one April 10, 2018 it will provide information on jobs available with PACCAR taking resume’s and applications for hiring. Once a quarter we will invite other employers to provide job fairs and monthly information on veterans’ employment.
· King County Veterans Program are partnering with the VASH program, who is working with veterans needing permanent support for housing; they work with clients to get Section 8 Vouchers.  VASH will do all their voucher orientations out of this office every Tuesday they will meet with Veterans that have scored that a high range score on the homeless tool and need some kind of supportive permanent housing.

We are really trying to open this space to our partners that are serving our mutual clients, we continue to book appointments for clients to meet with DVA for claims, and we have WDVA PTSD counselor on site every Tuesday. We have SSVF and YWCA onsite on Mondays dealing with housing needs.
Monthly Reports: Bryan Fry gave a brief overview on the Financial Charts and Veterans Program. Bryan talked about clients served. We have served more clients this year than last year at this time.  Our demographics are still the same but we are looking at more Gulf War Veterans. The average vouchers is $600.00 increase is up about 9% most funding goes toward rent and utilities. Burials continue to come in we pay up to $750.00.   
Leo Flor gave a quick update on of Governess Plan and the Levy Implementation Plan The latest version of the Governess Plan Ordinance is there will be one board. With three different Caucuses 

· The Board will have a Veteran caucus, Senior Caucus and Vulnerable Population Caucus. This could change the council will make the final decision.  

· They will have to look at size of the board, how any members on the each caucus and how members are selected to be on the board. .This will go back before the Regional Policy Committee.
 Levy Implementation Plan, we are working on integrating all the veterans service programs.  We will hire Veterans Program Administrator whose job it will be to make sure this all runs smoothly and everything works together. 
Old Business.
Julia Sheriden and the Executive Committee will have a discussion on the concerns listed below and get back with the board.
· Annual Election considering the changes to the voting process 
· Program Committee will work on an agenda for the  Advisory Board Annual Retreat 
Future Business 
Next Meeting



Annual Election Thursday, April 19 2018



Annual Training/Retreat May 16, 2018

Good of the order


Pat Lemus will be retiring from King County in April 11, 2018
Adjourn 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
  [image: image1]
[image: image4.wmf]
 RECYCLED

   PAPER

[image: image2.wmf] RECYCLED

   PAPER


[image: image2.wmf][image: image3.png][image: image4.wmf]_954050606.doc
������




